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AYLESBURY GRAMMAR SCHOOL 

 
 

FULL GOVERNING BODY MEETING 
MINUTES: 25 MAY 2020 5.00PM via Google Meet 

 

PRESENT: Mr R Williams (Chairman) Mr K Hardern 
 Mr K Amor Mr C King 
 Mr M Brock Ms J Moore 
 Mr J Collins Mr M Sturgeon (Headmaster) 
 Mr N Gibbs Mrs A Ward 
  Mr S Winman 
   
IN ATTENDANCE: Mrs C Cobb (Clerk) Mr I Digby (Resources Director) 
   
APOLOGIES: Mrs H Birch Mr L Cobley 
 Mr P Bown Mr Y Odukoya 
 Mrs J Dennis  

 
 
1 NOTIFICATION OF ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

The following item was tabled under Any Other Business: 

• Trees at Victoria Park 

 

2 DECLARATION OF INTERESTS 
There were no declarations of interest in the agenda circulated 

 

3 PROPOSED PLAN FOR RE-OPENING THE SCHOOL 
The Resources Director had previously circulated the planned phased 
return to school; risk assessment; plan of the one way system around 
the school site 

The Headmaster reported the purpose of the meeting was to consider 
the risk assessment and phased return plan, for re-opening the school.  
The Chairman reported that the basics of the plan had already been 
discussed by the Covid sub-committee on their weekly call. He also 
reported that he had looked at the guidance from the NGA and on the 
Key for Governors as to their role in any decision to re-open. Assuming 
Governors are satisfied the plan can be implemented (and the Health 
and Safety Governor will undertake to do an inspection to ensure the 
processes are robust) the plan would be taken forward to the SLT for a 
decision as to when and how to re-open. It was for Governors to decide 
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whether they were supportive or not of the plan and to approve it for 
taking forward.  

The Headmaster had spoken with Bucks Council about School 
transport and had looked at how the school would re-open from a local, 
regional and national perspective of guidance and information. The 
Government only announced on 24 May that there is an expectation 
that secondary schools will re-open, to give some face to face 
education. 

The plan is to do this initially only for approx. 20-25 prioritised students 
in Years 10 and 12 from 15 June (in addition to children of Key 
Workers who already may attend).  A survey has been conducted with 
those parents who have been identified as Key Workers, a total of 132 
children, to ask if they would like to come in when the School re-opens, 
a maximum of 18 indicated they would.  SEND staff will be coming into 
school on a regular basis to support the SEND students attending. 

Across the four weeks from 22 June there will be two weeks of tutorials 
for Year 12 students followed by two weeks of tutorials for Year 10 
students. It is anticipated that the School will be able to accommodate  
up to 95 children including children with key worker parents and 
prioritised students at any one time. Tutorials will be for two hours and 
no student will be able to attend both morning and afternoon on any 
one day to avoid any unnecessary social mixing and social gathering 
over lunchtime. The Headmaster reported that parents in the years had 
been surveyed as to whether they would take up the service and about 
86% had indicated they would. The remaining parents are thought 
either not to be keen for their children to attend currently (this might for 
example be because of being in a bubble with other vulnerable people) 
or because of transport or parental working issues. The anticipated 
take up is more or less what was anticipated. 

The Headmaster said that for Year 12 students they should be able to 
get access all their subjects for at least one tutorial. That was not going 
to happen for all Year 10 students but they should all be able to get 
access to at least five, including Maths and English. The Chairman 
asked whether it might be possible to bring the process forward 
for Year 12s by a week and open up another week for Year 10s. 
The Headmaster agreed to consider this with the SLT.  It had not been 
looked at before as it had until very recently been the case that 
opening up could not occur until 22 June. 

To ensure no student is disadvantaged tutorial groups will run and be 
available for all students. Students will be able to book on them in the 
same way as Parents do for Parent consultation evenings.  Ms Moore 
asked how prioritised students are contacted? The Headmaster 
responded with a telephone call, whether they do come in will depend 
on the students home circumstances, but it will be emphasised there is 
an expectation for them to do so.  Mr Hardern asked if “normal” 
school rules will apply re absences? The Headmaster responded if 
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there is an obstruction put in place for a child not to be able to come in 
an unauthorised absence can be issued.   

The prioritised students will be accommodated in the IT block and 
online learning will continue for all other students. 

Currently the school does not know how much or if any home/school 
transport will be available.  Students will be encouraged where possible 
to come in by bike or by walking. Where this is not possible, private 
cars can be used and a drop off/pick up point will be organised on the 
school site. This will be controlled by staff, to keep both staff and 
students safe. No food will be available for purchasing on the school 
site as catering had reported that social distancing of 2m was not 
possible as well as the catering staff currently furloughed.  

Mr Gibbs asked what notice staff will be given about coming in 
and what expectations are their around where they will go 
between sessions?  The Resources Director responded staff will be 
able to use the staff room, although certain parts will be out of bounds 
and social distancing must be observed. Staff will be consulted before 
the plan is put in place to ensure it fits in with their personal 
circumstances. 

Mr Amor asked if there is a Plan B if Plan A does not work?  The 
Headmaster responded the School could revert very quickly to remote 
learning for all students as this will be continuing and is working well. 

Mr Collins asked if tutorials could be recorded for the benefit of 
those students learning remotely?  The Headmaster responded that 
this is happening. On a follow up question from the Chairman as to 
whether these recordings could be circulated the Headmaster 
reported the technology is limited in scope across rooms but this could 
be done via Google Meet. 

Mr Hardern asked, given that nobody can be guaranteed that they 
will not contract Covid19, for reassurance that the energy and 
workload going into re-opening the school for such small 
numbers of students was worth it.  The Headmaster felt the benefits 
for the students is worth it. Mrs Moore asked what the worst thing 
that could happen if the school did not re-open until September? 
The Headmaster responded the Unions are very clear staff should not 
return to school until it is safe to do so, but the plans put in place 
reasonably mitigate against this risk. The Chairman requested that 
Mr Hardern's comments be taken on board by the SLT and that 
the SLT consider the additional effort as against the educational 
benefits for students. 
Governors agreed they were satisfied with the plan and risk 
assessment circulated and agreed it should be taken forward to 
the SLT for further consideration and decision and for the 
implementation process to start pending that meeting.  Mr Collins, 
Health and Safety Governor, agreed to carry out a health and 
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safety visit provisionally arranged for 8 June, and then to feed in 
his findings to the Covid Sub-Committee who are scheduled to 
meet the next day.  Governors further agreed a further meeting of 
the FGB was not necessary as matters currently stood. They 
requested the Covid Sub-Committee kept them informed of any 
developments and the Chairman agreed to do this. 

 

 

Chairman 

4 TREES AT VICTORIA PARK 
The Resources Director reported another complaint has been received 
about the trees and the matter was now more urgent. The RiF 
Committee had previously requested that quotes should be gathered 
for pollarding the trees and repairing the fence and an inspection be 
carried out by a couple of governors - as opposed to felling (which the 
Resources Director had previously requested should happen) however,  
this has not been done due to the closure of the school.  The cost of 
felling the trees and grinding out the stumps will be £9,000 and the 
Resources Director felt the work should be undertaken as soon as 
possible.  Governors discussed and agreed the work should now be 
carried out. 

 

5 DATES OF FUTURE MEETINGS (8 – 11AM) 
Monday 8th June 2020 (Strategic Priorities) 

Friday 18th September 2020 

Friday 4th December 2020 (telephone meeting to approve the 
accounts) followed by Academy Trust AGM 

Friday 22nd January 2021 

Saturday 27th March 2021 (Strategy Meeting)  

Friday 14th May 2021  

 

 
The meeting closed at 6.20pm  
 
 
 
 
Signed ……………………………………………………… Date …………………… 
                                 CHAIRMAN 


